1

	
[image: image1.jpg]



	Philippine Missions

January  - February 2014 Prayer Requests and Newsletter

The Ferguson Family – www.jeremyferguson.org 
Highland Missionary Baptist Church

Gainesville, Florida (352) 373-2138 - www.highlandsmbc.org 


	[image: image2.png]







Dear Praying Mission Partners,





  

   March 10, 2014
These past two months of January and February have been filled with so much activity and have gone by so fast that it literally feels like it’s only been one week! From regular soul-winning outreaches to new building projects we’ve been going at 110%! They say that time flies when you’re having fun! There are many troubles at every side when serving the Lord, but the joy of serving God dims our eyes and minds to those troubles and we are so excited to be serving God here where He has called us!
Our church in Pampanga recently celebrated her 10th anniversary and we were thankful to see several visitors in attendance, more professions of faith, and more people baptized, praise God for everything! The church in Pampanga has also been very busy with ongoing building projects. We were able to finish putting up the decorative stones on the front of the church building and everything has turned out really great! We’ve also got work going on with the ceiling project with the recent funds we’ve saved up from our annual Christmas offering. As of the time of this writing the ceiling project is almost 90% complete and coming out really nice. We just need to get the painting taken care of and the lights installed. Our next phase in this building project will include putting down nice granite tiles on the flooring to add the finishing touch. Praise God for all of this and please pray as this all goes forward!
The last week of April is our annual Vacation Bible School in Pampanga. This annual outreach opportunity opens a lot of doors to young people and their families. We are also very excited to have a group of five people coming from Highland Baptist to help out with this for a few days. They’ve done a lot of preparing and work for this trip so pray that everything goes smoothly for them and for many young people to be saved through this Vacation Bible School outreach!
The work in Nueva Ecija continues to go forward as Bro Jason has some newly baptized members over there also. One of the exciting bits of news from that work is that Bro Jason now has a fulltime worker over there serving with him! He recently won a young man named Marvin to the Lord and Marvin was immediately on fire to serve the Lord in fulltime service! Bro Jason met him in a farm area where Marvin has spent his entire life as a farmer. By God’s grace, the seed of salvation was planted and quickly produced fruit in this young man who has spent his entire life planting corn and rice seeds. Please pray for Marvin and everyone at the church in Nueva Ecija. Please pray for our desire to also start a Bible school in Nueva Ecija. And please pray for them to be able to save up and have their own land and church building over there also.
Please pray continually for the mission work to the Aeta people in Porac also. Currently, our fulltime worker Bro Daryl is spending three days a week at this area and conducting outreaches to the lost and regularly seeing 50+ people listening to the Gospel. There are five people over there who want to be baptized, praise God! Pray for many more to be saved in this area! The goal of this mission is to ultimately plant multiple local churches in different locations throughout this mountainous area. The Aeta people live all throughout these mountain areas and we want to see the Gospel reach them all. We are also praying for Aeta people to surrender to the ministry and be trained up to serve as missionaries and pastors as well.
Please continue praying for Sis Lelaine who had a bad fall, as we wrote about in our last newsletter. She’s able to come out to church now, but she still has a very hard time physically and is very very frail. Please keep praying for her strength and recovery.
Also, please pray for the Lopez family. Ernesto Lopez is the father of this family and he recently passed away at the age of 67 years old. He was saved and baptized back in 2007 so we are thankful to know that he is now in Heaven! Bro Ernesto was an extremely faithful and sacrificial member and we will miss him a lot. He used to drive his tricycle and go and pick up people for church. Even in his latter days, when he was feeling very weak, he was still doing this. We are so thankful for having been able to know him and be blessed by his testimony.  Pray for his entire family though because he is the only one in the family who has received salvation. We have witnessed to this entire family in the past, but none have yet to genuinely receive the Lord. Pray that at this time they will realize that death is imminent and they must be saved also. 
We have a lot of regular visitors at our churches that have yet to be saved. Please pray for them to truly and repent and be saved. Please lift up these names to the Lord: Marissa, Philip, Mike, Ann, Kristine, Elisa, Lisa, Marta, Adrian. Louie, Elma, Grace, Robert, Linda, Raymond, Rowenna, Joanne, Michael, Jas, Jeos, Catherine, Marvin, Crista, Dianne, Edgaurdo, Karen, Aljohn, Angelica, Jessica, Herry, Judith, Analyn, Marvince
Thanks for praying for the Ferguson family and God’s work here. We’re all doing very well here, Josh is growing up and his parents are growing older! Your prayers strengthen and encourage us more than you know! We would be just as glad to pray for you also, just send us a message if you ever want us to pray for you about anything.
Yours in Christ,

Ferguson family

Acts 1:8, “ye shall be witnesses unto me both in Jerusalem, and in all Judaea, and in Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of the earth.”
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Recent church service in Pampanga
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Dad bringing his son to church…good job!
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Church transportation
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Bible School in Pampanga
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Some of the members in Nueva Ecija going through a rice field to go witness at a house
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In Nueva Ecija there are lots of farm fields and rivers to go through to reach the lost
[image: image9.jpg]



Young people in Nueva Ecija
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Young people in Nueva Ecija
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Bro Jason with some young people in Nueva Ecija
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Tricycle in Nueva Ecija. We use tricycles as church transportation because they’re cheap and able to carry 10 or more passengers. When we put a trailor behind a tricycle we can carry 30 people!
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One of the good things about our church building in Pampanga is that kids often come by going to and from school. Sis Kristine sometimes waits for them outside and brings them in to listen to the Gospel!
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Ceiling work started…
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Ceiling work advancing…
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Ceiling work advancing…
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Ceiling work advancing…should be finished up with pictures in the next newsletter!
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We also recently finished the decoration on the fron of the church building. The only thing to finish up there is painting the castings and cementing the front area outside of the gate.
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Recent building work
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Church building lit up at night with lights
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Recent picture of Ferguson family with Pastor Jason, thanks for praying for all of us!
! Check out our webpage for pictures and videos !
(Look under the “Multimedia” area)

- You can also see lots of pictures on Jeremy’s Facebook -

Please pray for us always!








